Elizabeth Brehm

From: Elizabeth Brehm

Sent: Tuesday, June 14, 2022 9:42 PM

To: Elizabeth Brehm

Subject: FW: [EXTERNAL] Re: UM meningococcal vaccine requirement

From: Formoso, Marika

Sent: Friday, June 10, 2022 5:18 PM

To: Allison Lucas

Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL] Re: UM meningococcal vaccine requirement

Dear Ms. Lucas:

Yes, undergraduate students may decline the hepatitis B and meningococcal meningitis vaccines; our processes will be updated to reflect this option.

Best regards, Marika

Marika G. Formoso Assistant General Counsel University of Miami 1320 S. Dixie Highway Suite 1250 Coral Gables, Florida 33146 305.284.2700 phone 305.284.5063 facsimile

The information contained in this electronic message is legally privileged and confidential under applicable law, and is intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above. If you are not the intended recipient of this message, you are hereby notified that any use, distribution, copying, or disclosure of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender by email, and destroy all copies of the original message.

From: Allison Lucas

Sent: Friday, June 10, 2022 5:05 PM

To: Formoso, Marika

Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL] Re: UM meningococcal vaccine requirement

Marika:

Thank you for the response. Can you please clarify your response for me? Are you stating that UM is now accepting meningococcal meningitis waivers for all undergraduate students?

Allison R. Lucas, Esq.

Siri | Glimstad

220 West Congress Street

2nd Floor

Detroit, MI 48226 Main: 313-251-9161

Facsimile: 646-417-5967

www.sirillp.com

This email may contain material that is confidential, privileged and/or attorney work product for the sole use of the intended recipient. Any review, reliance or distribution by others or forwarding without express permission is strictly prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender and delete all copies.

From: Formoso, Marika

Sent: Friday, June 10, 2022 4:59 PM

To: Allison Lucas

Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL] Re: UM meningococcal vaccine requirement

Dear Ms. Lucas:

We are in receipt of your letter dated June 8, 2022 regarding the vaccine requirement for undergraduate students. Thank you for bringing this matter to our attention. We are reviewing our processes to ensure compliance with Florida Statute Section 1006.69 as it applies to both graduate and undergraduate students at the University so that all students have the option to decline the required hepatitis B and meningococcal meningitis vaccinations.

Please let me know if you have further questions.

Best regards, Marika

Marika G. Formoso Assistant General Counsel University of Miami 1320 S. Dixie Highway Suite 1250 Coral Gables, Florida 33146 305.284.2700 phone 305.284.5063 facsimile

The information contained in this electronic message is legally privileged and confidential under applicable law, and is intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above. If you are not the intended recipient of this message, you are hereby notified that any use, distribution, copying, or disclosure of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please notify the sender by email, and destroy all copies of the original message.